Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Dave’s Town Club, Delano, MN

March 8, 2014, 3:00 pm
Officers Present:


Sergeant at Arms:
President
Todd Riba
X
Charlie Cassell

Vice President
Jim Kosse
X
Lee Plante
X
Secretary
Patty Barnes
X
Michael Shinn
X
Treasurer
Danita McDowell
X
Cousin Steve

Chapter Rep
Mike Jencks 
X
Keith Knee
X




Brian Hannig
X

Total number of members attending:  53, Guests:  0
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:  3:00 pm
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:
President discussed the process of the meeting.
Vice President thanked everyone for the hard work and the good turnout at the Grounded Hogs Fundraiser. 
Elections: Todd asked Maureen O’Hern, Mike Berger and Dave Truax to be the election judges. 

Officers nominated: 

President, Todd Riba, Keith Efron

Vice President, Jim Kosse

Secretary, Patty Barnes

Treasurer, Jayden Ruder, Becky Hasslen

State Rep, Mike Jencks

Sgt @ Arms, Michael Shinn, Kimmer Gross, John Houston, Cousin Steve, Fred Pawleck, Keith Knee

OFFICER REPORTS

• Secretary’s report: 

The secretary read the motions that were made at the previous meeting. 
	


• Treasures report: 

For the eleventh Month Ending February 28, 2014

Presented at March 8, 2014 Meeting, Dave’s Town Club, Delano
Started February with $721.96
Income:

Memberships – February – $133.00
Products sold – $1,225.00
Donation to the Chapter - $45.00

Advanced Ticket Sales for GHF - $570.00

Tickets sold at the door for GHF - $1,440.00

Tip Jars at the GHF - $178.00

Silent Auction - $1,151.00

Live Auction - $975.00

GHF Sponsorships - $225.00

Return of GHF start up cash - $600.00

Return of Security Deposit - $500.00
Total: $7,042.00
Expenses:

Postage for 1st Class Road Noise to State Rep for Feb - $2.00

Reimbursement to Todd Riba – 2013 Member of the Year Plaque - $59.62
2013 Member of the Year Membership - $20.00

Motorcycle PAC of MN 5% of GHF ticket sales - $122.00

MRF donation 5% of GHF ticket sales - $122.00

Rockford Township Hall Beverage - $104.52

Motorcycle Dial-A-Ride 10% of Auction - $212.60

GHF Profit Split with the State - $1,631.34

Purchase of GH event products - $991.00

Reimbursement for purchase of beer for GHF - $512.51
Total: $3,777.59
February Ending Balance $3,986.37
Earmarks:
Bikerday Bus - $375.00
2014 ABATE U Chapter Challenge - $250.00

2014 ABATE U Hospitality Room - $200.00

2014 ABATE U food/supply allowance - $150.00

Website hosting fee (Aug 2014) -$39.95

Reimburse Chapter Rep Hotel Room @ BOD - $240.00

2014 Member of the Year Membership & Plaque – TBD - $80.00

Products (up to $500.00) - $384.00

Total: $1,718.95
Petty Cash: $50.00
MRF Donation Fund: $130.60

Chapter Gambling Fund: $14.06
Food Shelf Fund: $0.00

Toys for Tots Fund: $0.00
Buddy Bear Fund $17.00

Grand Total: $4,198.03






Spendable: $2,267.42
• Chapter Rep Report:  Jim Pease the Education Chair is looking for someone to do the Share the Road classes in New Prague and Shakopee Drivers Education Classes. If you are interested contact Jim. There were a few chapter fundraiser flyers that were passed around.
Motion to accept Officer’s reports as presented – Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the reports, Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
• Special Events (Becky and Dave Clifton): 

The Spring Run will be on Saturday, May 31st, and will start at Jacque B’s in Montrose. We will then travel to Kinston, Duelm, Becker, and end up at Norm’s in Buffalo.  The run will be a scavenger hunt. Audra made a motion to have the run on May 31st. Patty 2nd. Motion passed.
The Memorial Run will be on Saturday, May 24th. We will meet in Hopkins and take the same route ending at Becky and Dave’s. Becky asked if the chapter wanted to continue doing the run since attendance is low usually every year and there is some conflict with it being on Memorial Weekend. There will be a pre-run before meeting in Hopkins to ride to the Snelling Cemetery. More details to come. Colleen made a motion to continue the Memorial Run as it has been. Mike Jencks seconded. Motion passed. 
Sheila made a motion to a lot up to $125.00 for food at Dave and Becky’s after the run. Sherry seconded. Motion passed.
The committee recommends the Rockford Township Hall for the Grounded Hogs Fundraiser on February 7, 2015. 

Charm made a motion to have the Grounded Hogs Fundraiser at the Rockford Township Hall in 2015. Audra seconded. Motion passed.
• Products (Holly R. and Danita):  There are a few products for sale at the meeting and you can order on-line. There will be some new products for spring.
• State Rally (Jim K):  Sponsorship forms for the State Rally are available. See Becky or Kosse if you want the information. It is “our” rally, please sign up to work a shift or two. The work shifts will be reduced from four hours to three hours. Signup sheets for working shifts will be available at A.B.A.T.E. U. The security shift will start on Thursday.
• Dial-A-Ride (Mike E):  Materials will be ready for distribution at A.B.A.T.E. U. See Mike if you have any questions regarding Dial-A-Ride.
• Public Relations: (Mitch B):  May is motorcycle awareness month. Mitch will work on an article for the local newspapers. Keith Knee made a motion to become a sponsor for Concerts in the Park in Buffalo. There will be signage showing all the sponsor. Mary 2nd. Motion passed.
• Website (Charm B):  Nothing at this time.
• Social Media (Jim K):  No report available.
• Training and Education (Danita McDowell):  Bruce will no longer be the Training and Education Chair for Lake Chapter. Danita has volunteered to fill the position. Jim Kosse has the sig up sheets for the upcoming training classes in May.
· Membership (Janelle Morris): 50 letters were sent out to expired members. Three people renewed. Working on a poster that will be on line for members to print and hang up at local establishments. A welcome letter is in the works that will be sent to new members.
Dave Clifton made a motion to accept the committee reports. Smoker seconded. Motion passed.
LEGISLATIVE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
 MRF Report: (Dawn):  The motorcycle only check point bill, SE2078, has sponsors from both sides of the aisle. Contact your senators and ask them to sign on as co-sponsors. The motorcycle only check points are happening in Georgia and targeting bikes on their way to Daytona. 
• Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Task Force: (Mitch B): The task force will be discussing the super training weekend, previewing construction season and there are many other items on the agenda. The next meeting is March 20th, 5:00 pm at St. Paul College. 
• Legislative Report (Todd R): Bikerday is March 12th.  The Bikerday bus leaving from Delano is leaving at 7:00 am please be on time. If you are not registered don’t let that stop you, come anyway. The bus will be at Hopkins Crossroad about 7:20 am. Todd will contact the Delano Legion to let them know we will be using their parking lot. 
Keith Knee made a motion to accept the Legislative Reports. Mike Berger seconded. Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

Cost for the Bikerday bus is $375.00. 22 people have signed up to ride the bus. Brian Hannig made a motion that the chapter will pay for the balance of the cost of the bus after we pass the hat at the meeting. Dave Clifton seconded. Motion passed.
The May meeting usually is the same day as the Wash Out and the Ditch Pick Up. The meeting will be held at 3:00 pm at Missal Park.
The Southwest District Meeting is March 22nd at 1:00 pm in St. James. The chapter rep will request that Lake Chapter host the next Southwest District Meeting.
NEW BUSINESS:
Election Results:
President: Todd Riba

Vice President: Jim Kosse

Chapter Rep: Mike Jencks

Treasure: Becky Hasslen
Secretary: Patty Barnes

Sgt @ Arms: Cousin Steve, Keith Knee, Michael Shinn, John Houston, Fred Pawlek, Kimmer Gros
UPCOMING EVENTS:

March 12th, Bikerday at the Capitol

March 22nd, Southwest District Meeting and Chili Feed, St. James VFW, 1:00 pm

March 28th & 29th, Heartland STEAM, Wisconsin Rapids

April 5th, Chapter Meeting, Chaska Legion, 3:00 pm

April 25th and 26th, A.B.A.T.E. University, Alexandria
Motion to accept Officer’s reports as presented – Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the reports, Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.

Audra made a motion to have the run on May 31st. Patty 2nd. Motion passed.

Colleen made a motion to continue the Memorial Run as it has been. Mike Jencks seconded. Motion passed. 
Sheila made a motion to a lot up to $125.00 for food at Dave and Becky’s after the run. Sherry seconded. Motion passed.

Charm made a motion to have the Grounded Hogs Fundraiser at the Rockford Township Hall in 2015. Audra seconded. Motion passed.
Keith Knee made a motion to become a sponsor for Concerts in the Park in Buffalo. There will be signage showing all the sponsor. Mary 2nd. Motion passed. 
Dave Clifton made a motion to accept the committee reports. Smoker seconded. Motion passed.

Keith Knee made a motion to accept the Legislative Reports. Mike Berger seconded. Motion passed.

Brian Hannig made a motion that the chapter will pay for the balance of the cost of the bus after we pass the hat at the meeting. Dave Clifton seconded. Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 4:20 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Barnes
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